DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 22 January 2014 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:   
Cllr M Curtis – Chairman


Cllr M Billing


Cllr R Clayton



Cllr J Garnett

Mrs J Markham – Clerk




Apologies:
Cllr S Plunkett

In attendance:  Mr S Brown, Craven District Council


Cty Cllr R Heseltine




Local Electors: 5

1. Local Plan
The Chairman welcomed Mr S Brown, Craven District Council, to the meeting.  Mr Brown gave an update on the Local Plan, explaining that, when approved, it would form the framework against which applications for development in the Craven area would be assessed.  Although Draughton village had not been identified as a settlement area for large scale housing development, one site put forward by a landowner had been considered for economic use.  In the light of comments made at the meeting, however, Mr Brown agreed to re-assess its inclusion in the development list.  He also agreed to look into the proposed listing of a site at Bolton Abbey, and provide further information on this for the Council to consider.
After further discussion, Mr Brown confirmed that, following the summer’s community engagement roadshow sessions, the draft Plan was to be circulated to parishes for further consultation in March.  In the meantime, local input was invited at any time.

2. Minutes of Meeting of the Council on 18 December 2013
The Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on 18 December 2013 were taken as read, approved and signed by the Chairman.

3. Matters Arising 
(i) Maintenance of trees by bus stop  The Clerk reported that the application for works to the trees at the bus stop on the village green had been approved (see Minute 5(i) below), and the works had now been carried out.  A supply of logs, generated from the work, had been offered to residents, and this had been advertised on the village website.
(ii) Railway Cottages  The Clerk reported that the planning department were checking compliance with planning regulations as regards the new extension at Whistlestop Cottage.
(iii) Precept 2014/15  The Clerk reported that the completed precept form had been sent in to the billing authority, and that Cllr Knowles-Fitton had confirmed that Government grant provided to mitigate the effects of the Localisation of Income Tax was due to be passed on to parishes.  This was explained further by Cty Cllr Heseltine.  It was agreed that, if Government grant was to be made available in this way, it should be claimed in addition to funds already precepted for, and the Clerk was authorised to inform the billing authority accordingly.
(iv) Tour de France  It was reported that a Welcome to Yorkshire workshop was due to be held on 20 February, and that Andy Bates had agreed to attend on behalf of the Council and the community.  The District Council had offered to meet with a village representative in order to organise litter picking.
4. Maintenance of Village Assets 
(i) Telephone Kiosk  - it was reported that the telephone kiosk was in need of repair to the glass panels.  Mr Lang offered to inspect it, and report back to the next meeting.
(ii) Screening of refuse bins  - it was suggested that the Parish Plan proposal to screen the bins on the lane to Bolton Abbey should be revisited, especially now that the area seemed to be used as a recycling point for the village.  Mr Hargreaves agreed to draw up plans for further consideration, and, in the meantime, the Clerk was asked to investigate the new blue clothing recycling bin.

5. Planning Applications
(i) Works to Trees on Village Green  - tree maintenance to be permitted.
(ii) Old Quarry  Pursuant to paragraph 10 of  the Code of Conduct dated 12 December 2012, Cllr Garnett withdrew from the meeting.  
After discussion of the resubmitted application for outline permission for the construction of two houses at the Old Quarry site, and with reference to the Council’s submission of comments on the previous application for development at the same site, it was agreed that the planning department’s attention would again be drawn to the comment regarding access to the site, as set out in an email dated 5 September 2013, but that no additional comments or objections would be made.
Cllr Garnett returned to the meeting.
6. Consultations
It was reported that North Yorkshire Police had initiated a consultation on a proposed increase in the police precept 2014/15 and were inviting local councils and communities to respond with comments by way of an online survey.  Information on the consultation, together with a link to the survey, would be placed on the website.
7. Correspondence

(i) YLCA  A note giving guidance on weekly bin collections had been circulated for information.

(ii) Craven District Council Dragon’s Den  It was reported that applications were invited for this year’s Dragon’s Den competition for funding for community projects. 
(iii) Winter Weather Agent Scheme  RAY were inviting new applications for winter weather schemes, and were offering grants of £250 to help with scheme costs.
(iv) Craven Citizens Advice Bureau  The annual CAB report was noted and it was agreed to provide the budgeted contribution of £50 to help support the charity’s work.
8. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting of the Council would be held on 26 February 2014 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.  
The meeting closed at 8.35pm.
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